URS

November 22, 2013

Mr. Steven W. Cummins, PE

Traffic Signal Systems Manager, LFUCG
101 East Vine Street, 3" Floor
Lexington, KY 40507

RE: Contract Extension
Dear Mr. Cummins,

Our current 120-day contract is set to expire December 1, 2013. As you are aware, URS encountered
difficulties receiving quality traffic count data in a timely manner from our subconsultant. Those delays
are prohibiting us from completing the project by the original contract date.

As it stands, URS will have all traffic signal plans on all 35 intersections programmed in the central
system and operational during the first week of December. The only incomplete tasks are the final
(post implementation) travel time studies and project reporting.

With the onset of the holiday season and winter weather, URS would like to formally request a contract
modification for schedule only. We would like to extend the final deliverable date to Friday April 18,
2014. This would allow URS to collect the after travel time data during the month of March 2014. This
should provide comparable weather and traffic conditions to October 2013 when the existing
conditions (before) studies were performed.

If you have any questions regarding this request, please feel free to call me at (513) 419-3456.

Sincerely,
URS Corporation

Paul A. Slone, PE, PTOE
Project Manager

URS Corporation

36 East 7'" Street, Suite 2300
Cincinnati, Ohio 45202

Tel: 513.651.3440

Fax: 513.651.3452



